
News for the Pews 
Date:  20th November 2022 
Sunday:  The Feast of Christ the King 
 
 
News and Views 
There has been a lot of publicity recently about the cost of living crisis, with inflation at a 30 year high.  
Food, fuel and energy prices are increasing but wages and benefits are failing to keep up.  Inevitably this 
means more and more people are unable to meet their basic living needs – without adequate heating, 
clothing or nutrition.  Coventry Diocese, along with many other organisations and charities, is offering 
support and guidance for anyone who is struggling financially.  As well as lots of practical suggestions to 
help parishes save energy and money, there is also a very useful section of resources for households.  One 
article provides information for consumers on the support they are legally entitled to receive from energy 
suppliers and through government support and discount schemes.  The link is here: 
https://www.coventry.anglican.org/cost-of-living/  If you or anyone you know needs help, please ask! 
 

Stockton PCC is offering a warm space in church, with hot drinks and biscuits available, on Sunday 
afternoons, Mondays and Tuesday afternoons.  It is available for anyone to pop in. 
 

Bishop Christopher recently expressed his thanks “for everything that everyone is doing right across the 
Diocese to maintain the ministry of the church – and indeed in these hard-pressed times to extend the 
ministry of the church to those in need.” 
 

Events for the week 
Monday 21st November – Priors Hardwick PCC meeting at 7pm at Pingle House 
Wednesday 23rd November – BCP Matins at 10am at St. John the Baptist Church, Lower Shuckburgh 
Thursday 24th November – Wormleighton PCC meeting at 7.30pm at the Estate House 
 

Looking ahead 
Weekend of 3rd and 4th December – Christmas Tree Festival in Stockton Church from 10am to 5pm daily, 
with refreshments and raffle 
Sunday 4th December – Napton Christmas Cheer, at 4pm outside the Victory Club for carol singing, mulled 
wine and mince pies, followed by the lighting of the Christmas Tree 
Sunday 4th December – Stockton Carol Service at 7pm in church 
Wed 7th December – Napton Christingle Service with the Brownies and School Orchestra at 6.30pm in church 
 

Services next Sunday: 27th November – 1st Sunday of Advent   
10.30am – CW Holy Communion at St. Michael’s Church, Stockton 
10.30am – “4th Sunday” at St. Leonard’s Church, Priors Marston 
10.30am – Morning Worship at St. Peter’s Church, Wormleighton 
4.00pm – Bereavement Service at St. Lawrence’s Church, Napton 
Bible readings for the week are: Isaiah 2:1-5 and Matthew 24:36-44 
 

And finally 
Today we celebrate the Feast of Christ the King – Jesus – our servant King, who was born in a stable, spent 
his early years as a refugee, ate with sinners, touched the lepers, talked with prostitutes and wore a crown 
of thorns.  This is the prayer for the day:  “God our Father, help us to hear the call of Christ the King and to 
follow in his service, whose kingdom has no end; for he reigns with you and the Holy Spirit, one God, one 
glory. Amen” 
 

God bless, 
Gillian   
 
(For more details of events and diary dates, see our website: www.thebridgesgroup.org.uk or the parish magazines) 
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